
 

 

 

FINDING RESPONSE 

F10. LAFCO has not reviewed Sphere of Influence 
for CSAs in the last five year [sic] which 
doesn’t allow for reassessment of non-
contributors. Those benefiting from a CSA 
regularly should be members of that CSA. 

Agree. The SOIs were last evaluated in 2013. LAFCOs are instructed to review 
SOIs every five years or as necessary. The information in the Grand Jury Report 
may be used by LAFCO to assist in determining the timing of the next SOI review.  
  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION RESPONSE 

R10. Within the next nine months, LAFCO should do 
Sphere of Influence (SOI) analysis that 
addresses any other landowners who may 
primarily use the CSA roads for access and 
expand the CSA to include those parcels. 
(Finding 10) 

Recommendation needs further analysis. LAFCO needs to decide the priority of 
completing a review of the CSA SOIs when the next annual workplan is 
determined in 2025.  
 
It should be noted that expanding a SOI does not automatically include adding 
new properties to a CSA – the actual boundary of the CSA would need to be 
modified if the County wished to add properties into a CSA, and the feasibility of 
adding those properties into a CSA would need to be evaluated.  

 

 
 

 


